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3 April 2020 
 
The Hon David Littleproud MP 
Minister for Agriculture, Drought and Emergency Management 
Parliament House 
CANBERRA  ACT  2600  
 
Via email: David.Littleproud.MP@aph.gov.au   

CC: Minister.Littleproud@agriculture.gov.au  
DLO.MO@agriculture.gov.au 

 
 

Dear Minister, 

 

Export Control (Sheepmeat and Goatmeat Export to the European Union Tariff Rate 
Quotas) Order 2019 [F2019L01564] 

Thank you for your response of 3 March 2020 to the Senate Standing Committee for the 
Scrutiny of Delegated Legislation, in relation to the above instrument. The committee 
considered your response at its private meeting on 1 April 2020.   

The committee remains concerned about the scrutiny issue outlined below, and has 
resolved to seek further information in relation to this matter. 

Automated decision-making 

The committee welcomes your acknowledgment that decisions made under 
subsections 19(4), 20(7) and 23(2) of the instrument are not suitable to be made by 
computer due to their discretionary nature, and your advice that current departmental 
policy and practice reflects this position.  

In light of your advice, it remains unclear to the committee why the instrument itself does 
not expressly prohibit the use of computer programs to make discretionary decisions, 
noting that policy and practice can change over time without parliamentary oversight. In 
particular, the committee is concerned that while the computer programs currently used 
by the department are not capable of being used to make discretionary decisions, 
technological developments could make this possible in the future, and this would not be 
subject to any legislative limitations or prohibition.  

The committee therefore requests that the instrument be amended to clarify that 
decisions made under subsections 19(4), 20(7) and 23(2) of the instrument cannot be 
made by computer programs due to their discretionary nature, consistent with current 
departmental policy and practice.  



 

The committee's expectation is to receive a response in time for it to consider and report 
on the instrument while it is still subject to disallowance. If the committee has not 
concluded its consideration of an instrument before the expiry of the 15th sitting day after 
the instrument has been tabled in the Senate, the committee may give notice of a motion 
to disallow the instrument as a precautionary measure to allow additional time for the 
committee to consider information received. 

Noting this, and to facilitate the committee's consideration of the matters above, the 
committee would appreciate your response by 17 April 2020.  

Finally, please note that, in the interests of transparency, this correspondence and your 
response will be published on the committee's website. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the committee's secretariat on (02) 
6277 3066, or by email to sdlc.sen@aph.gov.au. 

Thank you for your assistance with this matter. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Senator the Hon Concetta Fierravanti-Wells 
Chair 
Senate Standing Committee for the Scrutiny of Delegated Legislation 
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21 May 2020 
 
The Hon David Littleproud MP 
Minister for Agriculture, Drought and Emergency Management 
Parliament House 
CANBERRA  ACT  2600  
 
Via email: David.Littleproud.MP@aph.gov.au 

CC: Minister.Littleproud@agriculture.gov.au 
DLO.MO@agriculture.gov.au 

 
 

Dear Minister, 

Export Control (Sheepmeat and Goatmeat Export to the European Union Tariff Rate 
Quotas) Order 2019 [F2019L01564] 

Thank you for your response of 14 May 2020 to the Senate Standing Committee for the 
Scrutiny of Delegated Legislation, in relation to the above instrument. 

The committee considered your response at its private meeting on 20 May 2020. On the 
basis of your advice, the committee has concluded its examination of the instrument. 
Consequently, the committee has also resolved to withdraw the notice of motion to 
disallow the instrument, which was placed on 13 May 2020. 

The committee welcomes your undertaking to amend the instrument to explicitly rule out 
the use of computer programs for discretionary decisions. The committee will monitor this 
undertaking to ensure that it is implemented. 

In the interests of transparency, I note that your undertaking will be recorded in the 
Delegated Legislation Monitor, and that this correspondence will be published on the 
committee's website. 

Thank you for your assistance with this matter. 

Yours sincerely, 

Senator the Hon Concetta Fierravanti-Wells 
Chair 
Senate Standing Committee for the Scrutiny of Delegated Legislation 




